

## National Sales Committee Minutes

5-14-18

David Brown (Chair) present

Tom Hendricks present

Mark Eagleson present

Charles Worm present

### Agenda

#### 1. National Show & Sale update

- a. David gave overview of the Show. Over 200 entries in the open show with deadline of Wednesday June 13<sup>th</sup> at 9 am for more to come in. 25% are new consignors or returning after 3 plus years absence. Good sign for the Association growth
- b. Junior show has 90 head entered
- c. Only thing pending is sifting committee and trying to work with local group to get a crew in.
- d. 288 nights reserved at local hotels and campgrounds. Very high number

#### 2. Ineligible entry

- a. Charles was reconcile the entry and discovered a sheep that was not owned by the member. There is no rule on this matter
- b. Charles mentioned that the sheep has been transferred back to the consignor and will be in the sale.
- c. Recommendation from the Committee is a \* be placed on the sale order that this sheep was previously owned and transferred back to the breeder. Justification is that we need to let the Buyers know.
- d. Committee would like more full board input on this issue for future sales.

#### 3. 2020 National Show and Sale

- a. Sara was contacted by Burton Anderson, Rambouillet Breeder from South Dakota about the level of interest for a 4 Breed Sale (Columbias, Corriedales, Rambouillets and Targhees) in Huron, SD at the South Dakota State Fairground in the hog building. June 8-
- b. Expenses for building, auctioneers, etc. would be split four ways
- c. Committee supports the idea but has some concerns
  - i. Huron ability to host major events for hotel and banquet space
  - ii. Lynn Frey called and is concerned about hog panels or the height of the pens
  - iii. Donations – Chamber donation. We don't want to lose money
  - iv. Sunday auction
- d. Minot – with the help of Lynn Frey. Minot be a good location to host this event. Contacted State Fair in Minot and building would be \$3250. Also, contacted Visit Minot for donation of \$4000 to cover the building. Their Board is meeting on Wednesday the 16<sup>th</sup> and would know something by Thursday if there is any funding available to cover the cost.
- e. **Ohio** – talk of a bid and Charles sent a packet to them. Nothing as of yet.